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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, September 9, 2013
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.  
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and John C. O'Brien.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, Attorney, from the firm of James, Smith, Dietterick and Connelly, LLP; Township Engineer, Nathan Simpson from C.S. Davidson, Inc.; Road Master, Jay Livingston; Road Superintendent, Ron Weidner, Dale Gettel, ZO/BCO Officer from Commonwealth Code Inspection Service; and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.  
Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers from the Hanover Evening Sun stated the she was recording the meeting.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie Egger asked the Supervisors if they had reviewed the minutes from the 8/5/2013 Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.   Motion passed by unanimous vote.  
OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Stephanie A. Egger opened the floor to discussion on the Fire Tax issue:
1.  Doug Fishel, 760 Berlin Road, Stated that people pay more for their phones than they do for fire service.  He would like to see the per capita distributed equally between the Fire Companies.  We cannot afford paid fire fighters.
2.  Ann Harman, 315 700 Road, does not want to see this dumped on the property owners.  Renters should pay too.  Could we have the township bill the residents instead?

Stephanie A. Egger stated that this would be a huge undertaking.  

Ann Harman asked if the $52.00 donation that the Fire Dept. requests could be applied as the Fire Tax?  Stephanie A. Egger stated that this would not work.

3.  Harold Senter, 75 Gun Club Road, stated that if more than one family lives in the home, they should all be taxed.  He asked why the donation could not be considered as the tax.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney stated that this could happen only if it was stated in an ordinance.
4.  Bob Kress, 405 700 Road, he is in agreement with the previous statements.

5.  Scott Harlacher, 83 N Pheasant Way, he is against the Fire Tax; he said that it always comes back on the property owner, where does it stop?

6.  Carolyn Harlacher, 83 N Pheasant Way, Are the Fire Dept. accounting and budget available for public record.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that they are.

7.  Ron Weidner, 1335 The Spangler Road, stated that he is worried that once this tax is on the books, it will lead to other things and the percentage will increase every year.  He stated that he heard that Abbottstown Borough was told not the implement this tax.  He is afraid that this money will go to paid fire fighters.  The Fire Dept. needs to control their costs.
8.  Gary Dull, 370 Winding Lane, stated that he is not in favor of this tax, they should use the donations.

9.  Don Danner, 1070 Peepytown Road, he is afraid that the funds will be misused.  There needs to be regulations and they need to control expenses.

10.  JoAnn Danner, 1070 Peepytown Road, asked if the Fire Depts. looked into consolidation.  

Stephanie A. Egger stated that a solid Study was done and consolidation was considered.
They did look into all options.
11.  Annette Boyer, 121 Highland Avenue, suggested that the residents go to web-site ACCOG.us and read the study materials.
12.  Eugene Baugher, 1080 700 Road, stated that he is not in favor of the tax.  They have stopped a lot of their fund raisers, which brought in funds.  
13.  MaryAnn Baugher, 1080 700 Road, asked if the Fire Depts. would continue to receive both the tax and the donations.  
Stephanie A. Egger stated affirmative.

14.  Kevin Moul, United Hook & Ladder Co. #33, Stated the requested .25 mil tax would replace the Township donation, the resident donations would continue.  

15.  Nancy Aumen, 1170 The Spangler Road, she feels that if everyone made a donation, we could do away with this tax.

16.  Robert Jobe, 264 Runaway Road, stated that he has seen the school and assessment taxes go up in large percentages.  Charging the school tax to seniors and to trailer residents should be removed.  He opposes the Fire tax.
15.  Nevin Lehman, 750 Rt. 194, stated that he is a fire fighter and a tax payer.  The Fire tax will keep the option of paid fire fighters.  He feels that there needs to be accountability.
16.  Mary Beard, 350 Forest Drive, is in favor of the Fire tax, but feels that renters should be included.

17.  MaryAnn Baugher, 1080 700 Road, feels that fire training is at the wrong time of day and is very expensive.  The young ones cannot afford the costs.  

18.  Kevin Moul, United Hook & Ladder Co. #33 answered some questions:


1.  The Adams County COG has stated that accountability is required.  They must account for all expenditures.


2.  The study was the one that came up with the .25 mil tax suggestion.  


3.  Workers Comp has gone up to $72,000 – the Fire tax would help to pay this

4.  They still do fund raisers, but have eliminated the ones that are not big money makers.

MaryAnn Baugher, 1080 700 Road, asked if they advertise the fund raising events, because she has not seen anything.  

Kevin Moul stated that they do advertise.  They have made about $50,000 on fund raising.  He then answered questions about the United Hook & Ladder Co. #33 budget and about some of the expenses.  Kevin stated that he sees paid fire fighters in the future.  He also sees consolidation as a possible solution.  
19.  Shirley Leonhardt, 1036 The Spangler Road, asked Kevin Moul if he was afraid of losing the residential donations.  Will the Fire tax meet their goals, if so, would they stop asking for the residential donations?  She then thanked Kevin Moul for all his input.
Kevin answered her questions:  


1.  They are afraid of losing the residential donations, but some will still support the fire dept.


2.  The tax amount will not meet all their expenses, or meet their budget, but will sure help.  


3.  They will not stop requesting the residential donations.
Stephanie A. Egger stated that this was a good place to conclude the discussion.  She thanked everyone for all the input and thanked Kevin Moul.

Stephanie A. Egger asked the Board for comment.

John C. O'Brien stated that he is not in favor of the Fire tax.  He would like to see the Fire Dept. cut some of their expenses.

Timothy D. Beard III stated that he is in favor of the Fire tax if:


1.  Renters are included


2.  Property with no buildings should be exempt


3.  The amount of training is too much and costly.  The training is necessary, but are they over-trained.

Stephanie A. Egger stated that she is against the Fire tax as suggested.  If is unfair to the property owners.  She has not formed an opinion as to how this can be done.

2.  Zoning Ordinance and Zoning Map:  Action needs to be taken to adopt the new Zoning Ordinances and Map.  All has been properly approved and advertised.  

Stephanie A. Egger stated that she has been proof-reading the ordinance and after just over one-hundred pages, she has found several typos, errors and verbiage that need to be corrected.  Stephanie A. Egger feels that we need to make these corrections before adopting the ordinance, she suggests tabling approval until the October 7th Board meeting.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to table the adopting of the Zoning Ordinance until the October meeting.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger stated that the monthly report for August 2013 was received.  Stephanie A. Egger went over the report totals for the month.
2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  Mike Thomas from Liberty Fire Co. was present.  Mike Thomas presented his reports for the month of August 2013.

3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the report received for the month of August 2013.   

4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   Stephanie A. Egger presented the reports received for the months of June, July and August 2013.

5.  SPCA Collection:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we are still collecting items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  Their Wish List is on the sign-in table and posted on the bulletin board.  

6.  Volunteers Needed:  The Township is in need of volunteers to serve on some of our committees and boards.  We need One volunteer to serve on the Parks & Recreation Board; One volunteer to serve on the East Berlin Area Community Center Board; One volunteer to serve as an Alternate on the Zoning Hearing Board; and One volunteer to be appointed as Township Auditor.  If you are interested in serving the Township, please call the Township Office.

7.  Comcast Consortium:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that she attended the Comcast consortium with other members of the Adams County COG to find areas where we could be better served and receive better benefits from Comcast Cable.  Stephanie A. Egger presented a memo listing the various topics they are pursuing.   After discussion, Timothy D. Beard III stated that it is to our advantage to join the consortium.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve joining the consortium.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
8.  Comcast Limited Basic Encryption Notice:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that beginning October 29, 2013, Comcast will begin encrypting Limited Basic Service in our area.  Additional equipment, supplied by Comcast, will be needed if you are receiving Limited Basic Service and do not currently have a set-top converter.   Copies of the notice are on the table and posted on the bulletin board.

9.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action is needed to approve and sign the Agreement for services with Commonwealth Code Inspection Services (CCIS).  The agreement outlines the services that will be provided.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we also need to approve Resolution #2013-58 appointing CCIS as the township Zoning and Code Enforcement and Building Codes Inspection Service with their current fee schedule.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the agreement, Resolution and fee schedule.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.
It was this time Stephanie A. Egger introduced Dale Gettel to the residents as our Township Zoning and Code Enforcement and Building Codes Inspection Official.  

10.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that Cumberland County has sent a flyer advertising the Cumberland County Farm & Agricultural Tour.   The invitation is to attend their celebration of agriculture in the Cumberland County area.  The event is open to the public on Saturday, October 5th.  There are flyers on the table and is posted on the bulletin board.

11. Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a notice from Collaborating for Youth.  They want to thank everyone for participating in the Medicine Take-back Event.   The event held in April was a big success.  607.8 pounds of medications were collected!  They are asking everyone to save Saturday, October 26th for the next “take back” event.

13.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve hiring a professional to attend the Planning Commission meetings for review of the Sub Division Land Development Ordinance.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that since we have updated the Zoning Ordinance we should have a SALDO that corresponds.  Timothy D. Beard III agrees.  A Planner from CS Davidson at a fee of approximately $85/hour should be hired.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to move forward with hiring a Planner.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
There was no further new business to be brought before the Board.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

1.  Doug Fishel, 760 Berlin Road, asked how the Tenant Listing is discovered.  Stephanie A. Egger explained that we do have an ordinance for this function and we are working on tracking landlords.  

2.  Harold Senter, 75 Gun Club Road, said that he came to the David Lease hearing and it was a waste on time and money.  Mr. Lease continues to do as he wants.  The new BCO needs to be up-to-date and needs to keep up with Lease.

3.  Shirley Leonhardt, 1036 The Spangler Road, said that David Lease was burning again.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney said that this was a violation of a court order.  We need dated pictures to proceed.  

4.  Melody Aspers, Hanover Evening Sun, asked about the cost for Commonwealth Code.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we pay $40 per hour and then for meeting attendance.  He will be in the office at least one day a week, however, this may change.

5.  Robert Jobe, 264 Runaway Road, Asked what other taxes will be coming up – ambulance, police, etc.  The property owners can’t take any more.

6.  Nevin Lehman, 750 Rt. 194, asked that we keep the fire fighters in your prayers.

7.  Walter Tilley, Attorney for Cross Keys Diner/Hensco was recognized.  Mr. Tilley is requesting that the Township agree to initiate a mediation meeting to discuss settling this issue.  Mr. Tilley issues concerning the taking of samples, the BOD levels, the tapping fee, legal findings, and the taking of property. 
Ronald Tomasko, Attorney for Hamilton Township, stated that he would not discuss all these issues at this time.  He said it was very inappropriate for him to discuss this at the Board meeting.  Ronald Tomasko stated that the last two attempts at mediation were not successful.  Ronald Tomasko stated that he disagrees with most all of what Walter Tilley was claiming.  
8.  Mary Beard, 350 Forest Drive, welcomed Dale Gettel to the Township.

9.  Nick Barakof, Cross Keys Diner/Hensco, made comments concerning the cost of the Fire tax and the costs involved in pursuing him and the Cross Keys Diner.  He stated that the residents should be upset with this issue as well.  
PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    There were no issues or plans to review.
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC):  Our representative Thomas Jones was not present.  A new newsletter was distributed this week with schedules of events.  Upcoming events are:  Indoor Clearance Sale at the Thrift Shop in November and January; Christmas Bazaar on Dec. 7th; and Book Sale from January 18 through February 22.  Please see the flyer on the bulletin board.

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – John O'Brien stated that there was no meeting this month.  All is running well at the Authority.
3.  Parks and Recreation Board – The Parks & Rec meeting is on 9/10.  They received a letter of approval from DCNR and will go ahead with the feasibility study for the Rail Trail.
4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston, Road Master stated that they have been replacing signs that are being defaced in the township.  He asked the residents to report any vandals if seen.  They have purchased the new Kubota tractor and it is in use.  They are still waiting for the new mower.  They are getting caught up on the mowing and doing some road patching.
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that at the last COG meeting they discussed the Fire tax.  The COG feels that the tax should be imposed so that all the municipalities are on the same page.  Jay Livingston then gave a listing of up-coming meetings.
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – John O'Brien stated that they have been moving on with the running of a water line to the Buttercup property.  Other than that, all is running well.
7.  Finance Committee Report – Brian Campbell stated that the Finance Committee met in August and began the budget process.  They got through the income side of the general fund and will begin on the expenses this month.  His goal is to have the budget draft ready for the November meeting.  Brian Campbell stated that the Township is in good shape.

8.  East Berlin Library – Brian Campbell stated that the Library is going to be selling books at the East Berlin Colonial Days event this weekend.  They are trying to re-organize the Friends of the Library.  This first meeting will be on September 30th.  
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney, presented his report to the Board.  He stated that he continues to work on the municipal liens, Ronald Tomasko stated that he has worked with Dale Gettel to bring him up to date on all the necessary legal matters, David Lease has been discussed in detail.  
Engineer’s Report – Nathan Simpson stated that he did not have a report at this time.  
Zoning Officer’s Report – Dale Gettel presented his report to the Board.  Stephanie A. Egger read the permit totals.
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:  
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the August 2013 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, Route 94 Sewer, State Fund, and Glabview Funds.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
GOOD OF THE ORDER:

John:  Thank you to the residents for coming. The discussion on the Fire tax issue was well received.  
Tim:   Thanked the residents for attending.  He agrees that the Fire tax discussion was good.  Hope everyone had a good Labor Day.  
Steph:  Stephanie A. Egger also thanked the residents for their input on the Fire tax.   Stephanie A. Egger then informed every one of the up-coming meeting dates.  

Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, Sept. 10th @ 7:00 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, Sept. 17th @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, Sept. 23rd @ 6:30 pm
The Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, October 7th @ 7:00 pm

Adjournment

Having nothing further to discuss, John C. O'Brien made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:10 pm.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Meeting adjourned.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

____________________________________

Deborah A. Brogan

Secretary Hamilton Township 

9:15 pm Stephanie A. Egger called for an Executive Session to discuss legal matters.
9:30 pm Executive Session was adjourned.
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